
REFERENCE 

2425377 

RELEASE DATE 

November 2024 

SUBJECT 

Greenisland Wastewater Treatment Works & Greenisland Wastewater Pumping 
Station 

REQUESTS 

I attach the NI Water Consultation response for this scheme. NI Water have noted the 

following: 

1. Wastewater Treatment Capacity is not available at Greenisland WWTW 

2. Unsatisfactory Intermittent Discharge (UID) at Greenisland Two WWPS. 

As part of a Freedom of Information Request can you please provide us with the 

following information: 

Greenisland WWTW 

A. A copy of the Discharge Consent issued to NIW by DAERA for the Greenisland 

WWTW 

B. Full Details of all recorded breaches of this discharge consent within the last 5 

years (Dates, Durations and associated volumes) 

Greenisland Two WWPS 

C. A copy of the Discharge Consent under Emergency Conditions issued to NIW 

by DAERA for the WWPS 

D. Full Details of all recorded breaches of this discharge consent within the last 5 

years. (Dates, Durations and associated volumes) 

RESPONSES 

a) A copy of the Discharge Consent issued to NIW by DAERA for the Greenisland 

WwTW 

Annex A attached refers. 

b) Full Details of all recorded breaches of this discharge consent within the last 5 

years (Dates, Durations and associated volumes) 

No breaches were recorded. Please note that flow compliance does not form 

part of the regulatory compliance assessment at this time. 



c) A copy of the Discharge Consent under Emergency Conditions issued to NIW 

by DAERA for the WwPS 

Annex B attached refers. 

d) Full Details of all recorded breaches of this discharge consent within the last 5 

years. (Dates, Durations and associated volumes). 

Clicking on the relevant asset within NI Water’s Storm Overflow webpage 

details that Greenisland WwPS spilled 27 times for a duration of 41 hours 

between January 1, 2023 – December 31, 2023, as recorded by the asset Event 

Duration Monitor (EDM). EDMs do not provide actual, recorded volumes spilled; 

they provide evidence of spill frequency and duration. 

 

Regulation 12(4)(a) (Information not held) provides that a public authority may 

refuse to disclose information to the extent that it does not hold that information 

when an applicant’s request is received. All exceptions under the Regulations 

are qualified and so, in deciding whether or not to disclose the requested 

information, NI Water must consider the public interest. NI Water does not 

retain a measured record of the actual volumes of releases into public 

waterways from its sewerage system. 

 

NI Water’s modelled data (row 366 refers) does however predict that 

Greenisland WwPS had a predictive spill volume of 2,106 m3 in 2023. 

  


























































